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                 BALI TRAGEDY

Head of Consular Crisis Group

Foreign and Commonwealth Office
Old Admiralty Building
LONDON  SW1A 2PA
Tel: 020 7008 0111

Fax: 020 7008 0832
E-mail: David.Fitton@fco.gov.uk

NEWSLETTER











   25 October 2005

I thought it be appropriate to update you on the third Memorial Service commemorating the Bali bombings in 2002 held on 12th October 2005 in Bali.

The Australian Government led the memorial service, though following the bombings carried out in Bali on 1st October, there was some concern that it might not be possible to go ahead. However, all agreed that it was important not to be intimidated by the terrorist and the service went ahead as planned.

Keith and Nola Standring (whose son Michael died) and Sue and Ron Cooper (sister of Paul Hussey who died) attended.

The Ambassador, Charles Humphrey, and Consul, Jim Liddell, travelled to Bali for the Memorial Service joined by the Hon Consul in Bali Mark Wilson.  MEP, Glyn Ford, in Bali at the time, also joined the British party.  The service was held early on the morning of 12th and led by Australian Consul General Brent Hall.  Also representing the Australian Government were their Ambassador to Indonesia, David Ritchie and Foreign Minister Alexander Downer.

As last year, the service was held at the Bali Memorial site, which is situated, between the Sari Club and Paddy’s bar, the scenes of the bombings in 2002.

After short speeches by the Ambassador Ritchie, Mr Downer and the Deputy Governor of Bali there followed 202 seconds of silence in respect of all those who died in the bombings. Ambassadors and representatives then laid wreathes on behalf of their respective governments.  Families and friends of the victims then paid their own tribute to their loved ones. 

The Memorial Service was followed at midday by a reception hosted by the Ambassador at the Hon Consulate premises in Sanur.  Those attending were the families of the victims, volunteers from the bombings in 2002 and those who had volunteered to man airports, hospitals and the morgue following the recent bomb attacks.  Other representatives of the British community were also invited.

The Ambassador formalised the gathering with a short speech and a one-minute silence in honour of the 28 British Nationals who died in the bombings.  He then invited Mrs Standring and Mrs Cooper to lay a wreath beside the plaque at the Consulate.  The Ambassador also hosted dinner for the families.

I attach some photographs.

In the United Kingdom, Westminster City Council gave Planning Approval in October for a permanent memorial to the victims of the Bali terrorist bombings. This will be placed near Clive Steps by the FCO in London. UKBBVG plans to keep you all updated on the progress. 

Finally we appreciate that you were disappointed with the reduction in sentences for those convicted of the bombings.  Our Embassy in Jakarta spoke to Hammed Awaluddin, Minister of Justice and Human Rights emphasising our disappointment with the decision to reduce the sentences.  Minister Hamid explained that the Government had no choice but to give the reduction in sentence since this was mandatory under existing Indonesian law.  He explained that he was now in the process of seeking to revise the law to enable the President to withhold such reductions and sentences under certain specified circumstances.  He recognised the reasons for our concern, but asked that we understand that the Government had simply had no choice on this occasion.  Our Embassy in Jakarta will shortly be following up the Indonesian government's commitment to revising this legislation.

We will keep you informed with any news we have, but this may be the last formal newsletter.

David Fitton

Head of Consular Crisis Group
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